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  SELECTION OF LOCAL FOOD   LOCAL BEVERAGES MOSAIC  SOLAR LIGHTS 

ONLY Ã2.49 

TAYLORS  BULBS  

FROM Ã2.49 

50 SOLAR STRING LIGHTS 

ONLYÃ9.99 

ONIONS/SHALLOTS/GARLIC 

FROM Ã1.99 

PANSIES/VIOLAS 

Ã2.99 FOR 6 

2Okg SEED MIX 

Ã23.99 

1L SHRUBS 

Ã3.99 

3 FOR 

Ã10 

 ONLY 2 MILES OUT OF HEREFORD 

TEL 01432 850009 

OPEN EVERYDAY     MON-SAT 9AM-5PM   

 SUNDAYS  10.30AM - 4.30PM 

FIND US AT: WHITESTONE, HEREFORD, HR1 3RX 
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Introduction  

Dear Reader, 

I am pleased to advise you that the magazine has recently benefitted from a legacy of Ã250.00 from 

the late Dorothy Fair who lived in the village. This was a most generous act by Dorothy and high-

lights the importance of the magazine and the value that local people put on such publications. Please 

be assured that all the money is invested for printing further issues and that no expenses are deducted.  

Only a few weeks are left before the school holidays and if you refer to the Have Your Say page you 

will find something for children to explore right on their doorstep!  

Enjoy the summer days as by the time the next issue is produced it will be Autumn.  

Best wishes, 

Margaret 

 

 

 

     

     Page  4-7  St. Peterõs Church News 

   8-9  Village Hall / Herefordshire Careline  

   10  Gardening Club  

   11  Local History / Recipes  

   12-13 Preston Wynne  

   14  Westhide  

   15  A Profile Of: Paul Roberts  

   16  Have Your Say  

   17  Nature  

   18-19 Kiddies Corner  

   20  Poetry Corner/Only Joking   

   21   Contact Telephone Numbers  

   22-23 Memories by Bryan Davies  

   24  For Sale / Wanted  

   24-32 Adverts  

Contents  



4 

 

St. Peterõs Church News 

 

The Organ 

We have now received a full report on the restoration works needed on the fine 110 year old 

Ingram organ. The report has gone to the Diocese as part of the application for a Faculty,  

necessary before any fund raising or works can proceed. 

If all goes to plan the main restoration will be carried out in July 2016. Meanwhile some    

urgent necessary work on the organ will be done in June this year. The church will be apply-

ing for funding for the cost of restoration which will be around Ã7,000. 

The Church Refurbishment 

In the last months the small reordering group have met with three different architects to listen 

to their views and discuss ways in which the church can become a facility for worship and for 

community activities with required facilities. At the moment there is no running water laid 

onto the church therefore no lavatory or kitchen facilities. Both necessary for weddings,   

baptisms, messy church, concerts and social or fund raising activities. When we have chosen 

an architect and preliminary plans have been drawn up we will consult with you the local 

community and ask for your views, opinions and suggestions. 

Flower Arranging 

If anyone loves arranging flowers or perhaps is doing a flower arranging course and needs 

practice, would you consider providing two small displays in the church twice a year. We 

have recently lost some of our regular flower arrangers and so are looking for others to       

replace them. 

Lesson Reading 

If you like reading aloud and love the beauty and poetry of words, we need people to read the 

lessons on a Sunday. There is a six month rota and you would be able to choose how often or 

little you read. 

If you would like to discuss any of the items above contact Marcia Hopkins 850933  

marciahopkins34@gmail.com (PCC Secretary). 

A Big Welcome  to Paul Roberts (our new curate for the Benefice), his wife Rosie 

and son Jack. They will be living in The Beeches on Withies Road opposite the shop.  

Paul will be playing the organ and Rosie performing as a soloist in a concert in Weston Beggard 

Church on Sat 21st June. All Welcome. 

Paul will be ordained in Hereford Cathedral on Sunday 5th July (10.30am), and will be wel-

comed to our Benefice at a special service in Withington Church at 6pm....... followed by a 

bring and share supper. Please come! 
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St. Peterõs Church News 

          

         Messy Church Outing to Clearwell Caves 

        Thursday July 2nd.   Leaving the Village Hall at 3.30pm 

 

If you are not already registered to join us, get a form from Jane or one of the leaders. 

We had a great time in May, on the topic of Jesus out on the Sea of Galilee when a terrible 

storm blew up. This presented wonderful craft opportunities and songs, and some valuable 

time for thoughts. 

Our meal was sausage boats with sails in a sea of spaghetti hoops! 

Messy Church is for children up to top Juniors who are accompanied by their adults. We 

hold it in the Village Hall as it has the necessary facilities. Hopefully we will one day have 

the proper facilities in church! 

It is usually on a Thursday afternoon after school, once every half term. 

Come and join us in the Autumn and have a fun time....with lots to do! We will be doing all 

sorts of crafts as well as story time and singing. There will be refreshments afterwards for all. 

Look on the church website under St Peterôs Withington for photos of our meetings.                                         

                             www.bartestreecross.org ( under St Peterôs, Withington.) 

       

      Thank you Gwen & Bob 

For more years than we can remember Gwen and Bob have run whist drives in the 

village, raising funds for both the church and the Village Hall, and providing a community 

service. Over time these regular events have brought in thousands of pounds. Well Done, 

Gwen and Bob. Our village life has been enhanced by your contribution. Sadly Gwen finds 

she is unable to continue, and needs increasing help at home, with Bob of course her main-

stay. We are so grateful for all your work over the years and wish you both well. 

Volunteers Needed to run Whist Drives 

The whist players of the area (all around the villages and Hereford) are a keen bunch, 

most of senior years! Some play almost every day of the week in different venues. Over 

the years, Thursdays have become established as the Withington evening. 

If you think you might like to benefit the community by organising or helping with the 

whist in Withington, there are materials available here already, and some of the former team may be 

willing to continue helping. 

Contact Ruth or Kevin on 01432 850074 for more details. 
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St. Peterõs Church News 

 

Dear Friends 

 

It might seem as if church buildings stay the same but, just as the world moves on and evolves, 

so do our churches.  If our churches are going to remain relevant to the generation they serve 

then they need to adapt to meet the needs of those who use them.   

Whilst we are custodians of beautiful buildings hundreds of years old, none of them look as they 

did when they were built, they have already been adapted and changed over the years.  When 

our churches were built they would have been used for all sorts of community events as well as 

worship ð markets, social gatherings ð and there wouldnôt have been any pews, these were 

introduced by the Victorians!  People would have been able to mingle freely and there would 

only have been seats around the walls for the elderly and infirm (which is where the saying ógo 

to the wallô comes from). 

In St Bartholomew's, Westhide, we recently moved the pulpit which had originally been placed  

in an awkward position during Victorian times because of having to  avoid a stove.  We are 

about to re-order the chancel to make the space more organised and use-friendly and just a few 

years ago the tower was re-ordered to make a space for social events. 

In St Peterôs, Withington, we are planning a project to make our building more suitable for 21st 

century use by building a toilet and kitchen, levelling the floor, improving the heating and light-

ing and re-ordering the seating.  This will enable us to use the church for many more things, to 

give it better disabled access and to make it more flexible, warm and welcoming.   

 

This is a huge task and will require lots of effort but the Parochial Church Council is fully be-

hind the project.  However, we do need help.  Can you  help us with this?  Have you got skills 

that you can use?  We need lots of help with planning the scheme, applying for grants, supplying 

materials, providing practical help etc.   

If you can offer your services in any way weôd love to hear from you.  It is vital that we create a 

building that will secure the future of our church into the next century so that in years to come 

our sons and daughters can still be married there, our loved ones can be buried there and people 

of all generations can worship there. 

 

Best wishes 

Jane 
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Fundraising Programme for Charities and Church 2015 

 We aim to raise money for various Charities as well as for St Peterôs Church, which needs money 

for both   routine maintenance and to update its facilities. We are still  hoping to add further events. 

Strawberry Tea............................................................................Sun 26 July 

Ride & Stride (sponsored cycling or walking)............................Sat 12 September  

Macmillan Coffee Morning................................................ ........Fri 25 September 

Harvest Lunch after the Festival Service.....................................Sun 18 October 

Quiz Night....................................................................................Sat  in November 
 

For further details, please contact Ruth 01432 850074, or Margaret 01432 850448 

St. Peterõs Church News 
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Village Hall  

WITHINGTON VILLAGE HALL 

Chairman: Kevin Hewison. 850074     Secretary: vacant     

Booking Secretary: Kathy Fields. 851001 

 

SOLAR PANELS have been installed at the Village Hall. Did you notice these being installed 
the week before May Bank Holiday? The work was done by Solarkinetics of  Fownhope.   
The Village Hall committee believe that they will pay for themselves within 5 years and help 
to reduce our running costs ï an even greener hall than before!  Hopefully this may help us 
to maintain our hiring costs or keep any future rises to the minimum. Are the panels flat or 
curved? What do you think? 
 

THANK YOU to Steve Caine who has been our Secretary for over 6 years. We will miss 
your presence on the committee and the valuable contribution you have made to the smooth 
running of the hall. 

 

WHIST DRIVES. Unfortunately Gwen Wanklyn has had to stop running the regular whist 
drives for the village hall. She has been running these every month since the new hall 
opened in 1999 (and before that in the old hall). The monies raised have helped to fund the 
running of the hall ï THANK YOU GWEN (and Bob who assisted her). There is an  

opportunity for others to take on this role ï contact Kevin Hewison if interested. 
 

210 Club. Thank you to all the 210 ticket buyers for this club. The winning numbers for 
months from April to June are as follows;. 

 April 

1    No   85       Sarah Rowberry 

2    No 105       Mr & Mrs Howe 

3    No   96       Tess Gibbons 

4    No 157       June Milton 

 

 May   

1    No 136       Kay Davies 

2    No   89       Mr& Mrs Rowberry 

3    No 135       Raymond Highley 

4    No   68       Mike & Sharon Shaw 

 

June 

1   No   37        Victoria Preece 

2   No 172        Paul Winter 

3   No 125        Adam Stokes 

4   No 143        Marcia Hopkins 
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Herefordshire Careline - Help at the push of a button 

 

Herefordshire Careline can give you or your loved ones the reassurance and peace of mind that if 

you require help, it is not far away! 

Careline is a 24-hour personal emergency response service, based in Hereford, which is connected 

to your home through an alarm unit linked to your telephone line. In times of need, help is just the 

push of a button away!  

 

Our alarms are connected to our friendly operators who are on hand to answer your calls instantly 

and get you the help you need. The service helps people to continue to live independently in their 

own homes. We have lots of products to choose from including pendants, watches and sensors. 

The Careline service can cost you as little as 58p per day. In addition, we can also offer you our 

Mobile Responder Service, a personal onsite visit when you activate your Careline alarm - for an 

additional 36p per day. 

For more information please speak to our Careline team on 01432 384100. 

 

Herefordshire Careline is run by the Independence Trust, part of the Herefordshire Housing Group. 

Herefordshire Careline  

COMMITTEE ï we would welcome any new people on our Management Committee; if 

interested please contact the Chairman, Kevin Hewison 

 

Hall Regular Activities: 

Monday:  7.00 ï 10.00pm   Gateway Bridge Club (1st, 3rd and 5th) 

Tuesday:  9.30 - 10.30am     Pilates 

   6.30 ï 8.30pm     Dog/Puppy training 

Wednesday: 10.00 ï 11.30am  Little Notes Music Club 

   6.30 ï 9.30pm     Slimming World 

   7.30 - 9.30pm     Gardening Club (3rd ) 

Thursday:  10.00 ï 11.30am   Little Notes Music Club 

Friday:  6.30 ï 8.00pm      Youth Club (every fortnight) 

Village Hall  
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Gardening Club  

Apes - Shrewdness 

Caterpillars - Army 

Cheetahs - Coalition 

Dolphins - School 

Doves - Plague 

Eagles - Congregation 

Elephants - Crash 

Foxes - Skulk 

Giraffes - Kindergarten 

 

 

Gorillas - Whoop 

Hippopotami - Bloat 

Kangaroos - Mob 

Mice - Mischief 

Owls - Parliament 

Porcupines - Prickle 

Puppies - Puddle 

Vulture - Committee 

Wolves - Pack 

ANSWERS TO QUIZ ON PAGE 18 

 

 

WITHINGTON GARDENING CLUB NEWS 

July 15th  Visit to the Old Rectory, Thruxton 

2 Acre formal garden, long borders stocked with shrubs, unusual perennials, roses, gazebo, wood-

land borders and vegetable parterre. 

Meet at Village Hall .   Car Share 6.30pm .   Entry Ã4 

 

August 19th  Visit to Wyevale Nurseries , Stretton Sugwas Road (Not Wyevale G C) 

Meet at Village Hall 5.30pm to Car Share or at the Nursery 6pm  

 

September 9th  The Winter Garden ï Landscape & Plants by Marion Stainton 

   7.30pm Village Hall  

 

Hope we will see new and current members we are a small friendly informal club. 

 

Contacts: Debbie Barber 01432 853086  or Diane Barber 01432 85037  
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Local History  

JOHN PHILLIPS 1676 - 1709 

The famous poet John Phillips was the grandson of 

the vicar of Lugwardine and the family estate was at 

Withington Court close to the village church. The 

Phillipsô family were Royalists during the English 

Civil War.  

Phillips was a studious lover of the countryside but 

had a very delicate constitution. He studied natural 

history at  Christ Church College, Oxford, where he 

excelled at botany. His most acclaimed poem was the 

rural commentary called Cyder, written in 1708. The 

work champions his royalist friends, his native land 

and Herefordshire in particular, using national history 

sketches and an intimate knowledge of apples and  

cider making. He extols the virtue of drinking cider 

for medicinal purposes because it was thought to help 

combat the onset of black bile and melancholy.  

Philips was described as óreserved and quiet among strangers yet charismatic among his 

friendsô died aged 32 after a winter bout of asthma. He is buried in the North Transept of 

Hereford Cathedral and a white marble monument commemorates him in Poetôs Corner in 

Westminster Abbey. 

 

Recipes   

Eton Mess 

Serves 4 

Ingredients 

500g Strawberries, hulls removed 

400 ml double  cream 

3 ready made individual meringue nests, 
crushes 

Sprigs of fresh mint to garnish 

1. Puree half the strawberries. Chop the re-

maining strawberries, reserving four for dec-

oration. 

2. Whip the double cream until stiff peaks 

form, fold  in the strawberry puree and 

crushed meringue. Fold in chopped straw-

berries. 

3. Spoon equal amounts of the mixture into 

four cold wine glasses. Serve garnished with 

the remaining strawberries and a sprig of 

mint. 
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Hello Everyone, 

We do hope you are enjoying your Summer; whizzing by isnôt it!  As we write at the end of 

May the weather is decidedly cool with a sharp northerly breeze, warm sunshine and  very 

mixed - making layers the best way to go when deciding what to wear ï now then, does the 

old adage ñneôer cast a clout ótil May be outò refer to the month or the tree?  Who knows? 

(oh, alright then who cares!).  Although by the time you read this the   blossom will be over, 

it really has been amazing this year ï a  very good growing year thus far all round. Talking 

of which the churchyard is very much in need of some TLC, our stalwart churchyard strim-

mer-wielders finding it very difficult to fit this extra chore into busy lives so if there is any-

one out there who could help out a bit we would be extremely grateful.  Whilst on the topic 

of the Church here in Preston Wynne, the numbers of our regular Church goers are       

dwindling, and we donôt want to play the guilt card but maybe a gentle reminder is in order 

to ensure that the Church can be there for us for those major Services we all need from time 

to time your company and support in the interim is  invaluable.  Help would also be very 

welcome for volunteers to go on to the cleaning and  flower rota. This involves cleaning the 

Church and doing the flowers twice during the month on the second and fourth Sunday.  

We have found that if the flowers are conditioned shop-bought they will last for the second 

Service in the cool Church and just need ñtitivatingò.  Please phone Pat on 820648 or Tricia 

on 820650 if you feel you can help out at all.   

CHURCH NEWS 

Services 

July 12th  H,C. at 8.00 am                     July 26th Family Service 9.30 a.m 

Aug 9th  H.C. at 8.00 a.m                     Aug.23rd  Family Service at 9.30 a.m 

 

The Church 100 Club draw took place at the A.G.M of the Hall on May 1st, 

1st Shelley Ford No.62  Ã50               2nd Jason & Darren Ford No.49 Ã25 ; 

3rd  Ken Ford No. 79  Ã12.50 

 

Congratulations to the lucky winners  (Note the long arm of co-incidence at work again here 

ï we were all present when on one occasion Ken Ball who  had just won 1st prize pulled 

out wife Judithôs number when asked to draw the next number at a Pub Night!) 

Preston Wynne  



13 

 

Preston Wynne  

CLEANING AND FLOWER ROTA FOR CHURCH 2015/16 

Jun ï Pat Simpkin                                  Dec ï (No flowers) 

Jul-    Helen Powell                                Jan ï Tricia Ford 

Aug ï Patsy Marson                               Feb ï (No flowers) 

Sept-  Diana Dent/Tessa Kirby              Mar         ñ     ñ 

Oct ï (Harvest) P.C.C.                           Apr ï Pat Simpkin 

Nov ï Patsy Marson                               May  -Hilary Jones   

 

WHIST DRIVES ARE HELD AT BURLEY GATE HALL EVERY 4TH MONDAY 

AT 7.45 PM Ã2 ENTRY TO INCLUDE GAME  WITH EXCELLENT PRIZES AND             

REFRESHMENTS. 

 

Hall News 

Come and try a game of carpet bowls at the Pub Night on Saturday July 18th from 7.30 pm.  

Bowls provided or bring your own 

Prize bingo  

Held every 3d Tuesday in the month in the Hall, eyes down 8.00 pm 

 

Finally, a reminder of the PRESTON WYNNE AUTUMN FLOWER AND PRODUCE 

SHOW which will be held in the Hall on September 5th. This is a great Show for all ages 

and abilities.  Entries to the Hall by 11.30 a.m, 

Open to the Public at 2.30 p.m and Auction at 3.00 p.m 

Thatôs all for now folks! 

See you in two months, 

Love Hilary and Tricia 
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 Westhide  

News from Westhide 

  

The end of May is tempting us with glorious warm. sunny days only to plunge us back to 

rain and cold winds. The countryside is bursting into bud and leaf and drifts of Queen 

Anne's lace and wild flowers are shooting up in the lanes. How lucky we are to live in 

peaceful and beautiful Westhide. 

 

Plans are afoot to hold a barbeque/ fun evening at the Old  

Vicarage, by kind permission of Mike and Gill Rowlett.  

on August 22nd. Please keep this date free. 

 

Other dates for your diaries are:- 

 

"Ride and Stride" sponsored bike ride or walk in aid of our church and Hereford Historic 

Churches Trust on Saturday 12th September. Please take part or sponsor one of our riers. 

See Judith Howe for information and sponsorship forms. 

H.Art week exhibition of glass engraving (Jan Studerus), hand painted ceramics (Rachel 

Fenton), paintings and photographs ( Jo Canton Smith) and watercolours ( Robin Peers), 

all local artists. 12th-20th September in the Church. 

We will be holding a Silent Auction to be displayed in the Church during H.Art week. 

We need offers and ideas for promises - large or small or comic - please contact Robin. 

Westhide Concert will be on September 19th. Star attractions will be "Key Green", a 

brother and sister duo who play blues/jazz and accompany themselves on saxophone and 

guitar. Hopefullly they will be joined by Paul and Rosie - our new Curate and wife, both 

very talented musicians.  

Congratulations to Geoff and Abi who are getting married in August in Westhide 

Church.  
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A profile of  :  Paul Roberts  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Paul Roberts was born in Worcester and grew up in Malvern.  However, his motherôs family 

come from Ledbury and having spent twelve years playing the organ at Cradley then Bosbury 

Church he feels that moving to Withington will ñfeel like coming home.ò 

For the past two years he has lived with his wife Rosie at Ripon College Cuddesdon, where 

Paul has been training to be ordained in the Church of England.  The college is just outside 

Oxford and has nearly 250 full-time and part-time students in training for the priesthood.  

Paul describes his time here as ñchallenging, but hugely rewarding.ò   

Paul and Rosie met in Dublin in 2008 while Rosie was singing at Christchurch Cathedral; 

they were married at Bosbury Church in 2011 and in May 2014, on the morning of a New 

Testament exam, their son Jack was born.   

Before training Paul worked as a planning officer for Malvern Hills District Council and was 

the organist and choirmaster at Bosbury.  However, he felt strongly that he was being called 

by God to become more involved in the church.  To begin with this led to him joining in with 

church initiatives in the Bosbury and the Hop Churches group, but with each step closer to 

God, the call became stronger: he felt that he might be being called to the priesthood.  After 

exploring this strange thing the church calls óvocationô he was recommended for training and 

in his own words is ñreally excited be help Godôs love to be known in the world.ò 

Paul loves to spend time with his family and his interests include music making, history ï in 

particular the First World War ï and walking.  If he gets round to getting his bike fixed, you 

may even see him cycling aroundé doing his best to avoid too many hills!   

Paul and Rosie are really looking forward to meeting people in the five parishes that make up 

the Bartestree Cross group.  Please do introduce yourself if you see him.  He has promised to 

do his best to learn everyoneôs name, but please do be patient with him!  He will be ordained 

a deacon by the Bishop of Hereford at the Cathedral on 5th July.  The service begins at 

10.30am and all are welcome. 

(Paul and Rosieôs address is The Beeches, Withington, Hereford, HR1 3PX.   

Email: revdpaulroberts@gmail.com)  


